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FORWARD 

 
As you may have noticed both the Editor-In-Chief and the layout of the Global Journal of Animal Law (GJAL) 

has changed. GJAL was established in 2012 at Åbo Akademi University in Finland and the first issue was 

published in 2013. After three years as a founder and editor-in-chief it was time to give GJAL some new spirit and 

to make sure that the journal will develop further. I am convinced that Visa AJ Kurki, the new Editor-In-Chief, 

will fulfill all the expectations.  

 

On my own behalf I want to thank all the authors and readers I have had an opportunity to be in touch with during 

the years. It has been my pleasure. My warmest thanks go also to the members of the Advisory Board: you were 

always there, helpful and caring – Thank You All. 

 

Birgitta Wahlberg 

 

  


